

A -)Read the text and answer the questions (Parçayla ilgili soruları cevaplayınız) (5x6=30p.)

As the old Irish say, "Laughter is brightest in the place where the food is." This is so true about the Lebanese cuisine because Lebanese culture is famous for its warm hospitality. For the Lebanese, food is life and sharing it is one of the great joys of being alive. The meal starts with small portions known as mezza, which are generally dips and salads. Mezza can be as simple as pickled or raw vegetables, hummus and bread or they can be an entire meal of meat kebabs, grilled or marinated seafood, salads and desserts. For main course, the Lebanese prefer lamb, which appears in many dishes. As well as lamb, poultry and goat are also very popular. When it comes to desserts, there are many variations of pastry with nuts and syrup; creamy sweets with a cream called ashta.

Because Brazil is such a melting pot of colors, languages and customs, its cuisine is similarly diverse. In addition, the geographical location within Brazil determines the various types of dishes and ingredients used. Unlike many cultures, in Brazilian culture lunch is the main meal of the day. Common meats include beef and different kinds of fish and seafood. Starters include fried balls of shrimp, black-eyed peas and onions. For main courses, a very time-consuming dish called Feijoda (black bean stew with smoked meats) is served for friends and family who are staying overnight. Because of the variety in fruits in Brazil, most desserts have fruits such as fried banana with cinnamon sugar, cream of papaya, and mini coconut flans.

1. What is the importance of food for Lebanese people?

2. Which mezzas are usually used in Lebanese cuisine?

3. Which dishes do Lebanese prefer for main course?

4. Why is Brazilian cuisine so diverse?

5. Which desserts does Brazilian cuisine have?

B-) Find the advice and rule/regulation sentence in the texts below. (Aşağıdaki metindeki tavsiye ve kural/düzenleme cümlesini bulunuz) (3x5=15p.)

- 1) You must also know your likes and dislikes to choose the best job. If you're interested in animals, you should think of becoming a vet. Or, if you love writing, you should be a novelist. When your hobby becomes your job, you will always love your job and feel happy at work.

Advice sentence: _____

- 2) First of all, if you are good at a subject, you must focus on it. For example, if you are good at math and physics, you can be a doctor or an engineer. You have to get higher grades in university entrance exam for that. So, if you want to get a high grade, you must study hard for the exam. In addition, you must have a certain diploma to become a doctor or an engineer.

Rule and regulation sentence: _____

- 3) Finally, where you work is very important. Sometimes people are unhappy with their jobs because they don't like the company they work for or they have problems with their boss and quit. So, you should visit the company website and learn more about the firm before making a final decision. You mustn't apply for a job without some background knowledge.

Advice sentence: _____

C-) Write 2 suggestions for each of the following situations. (Aşağıdaki her durum için 2 tane tavsiye yazınız) (4x6=24p.)

Situation 1: I am working at a big company as an executive. I haven't had a vacation in five years with my family. I miss my family and I also feel very tired every day. Help me!

Advice 1: _____

Advice 2: _____

Situation 2: My son doesn't understand the importance of saving water. He is wasting a lot of water while he is brushing his teeth or helping me with doing the dishes. Also, he throws away water if he doesn't want to drink it. How can I make him understand the importance of water for the environment?

Advice 1: _____

Advice 2: _____

C-) Describe your favorite festival in at least 5 sentences (En sevdiğiniz festivali en az 5 cümle yazarak anlatınız) (5x6=30p.)